
Scottsmoor Community Association 

Minutes for May 29th, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Rose McGinnis.  A delicious pork and apple 
dinner which was prepared by Cheryl Murphy was held before the meeting.  There were 23 people at 
the dinner and 25 at the meeting.  Cheryl Murphy led the Pledge of Allegiance and President McGinnis 
asked for a moment of silence.  Officers present were President Rose McGinnis, Vice President Elizabeth 
Taylor, Treasurer Tom Minch, Executive Committee Member Arnold Benson and Executive committee 
member Doug Chamberlain. Secretary Trent Minch was excused. 
Introduction of Visitors and Guests – None to report 
Approval of Minutes – Doug Chamberlain made a motion that the April minutes were to be 
approved.  Doug Funk seconded the motion. The motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report –Tom Minch reported that our balance this month is $8936.28.  Arlene Chamberlain 
moved that the report be accepted and Elizabeth Taylor seconded it.  The motion carried.   
Meeting Hall - President McGinnis reported that attendance at the meeting hall in April was 303.     
Public Relations – None to report 
Membership Committee - Tom Minch reported that we now have 81 members for 2018.   
Mims Report – Ron Barcher reported that the library should be completed sometime in July.  He 
also  reported that the name of the new building near chain of lakes will be called Palm Point Behavioral 
Health Facility. 
NBP&R – Arnie Benson commended President Rose McGinnis for her presentation at the last North 
Brevard parks and recreation meeting on how the SCA positively impacts our community.  He also 
reported that there is a new Cape Canaveral National Cemetery sign for the Scottsmoor exit 231.  He 
also mentioned that Parrish Park's baseball field is being redone. 
Special Events –Meat Raffles will continue every other week with the same budget of $100.00. 
Mail – The SCA received a letter from the Cemetery officially inviting President Rose McGinnis and Vice 
President Cheryl Murphy to the Memorial Day Ceremonies.  The SCA was verbally recognized during 
the  ceremony.  
Old Business – The "Food for Hope"program started today.  Elizabeth Taylor and Ed Rost passed out 
sacks of food for community children.  Next week books will be added to lunch sacks. 
Doug Chamberlain made a motion that the SCA purchase a smart 4K TV, mounting bracket, and 
warranty with a budget totaling less than $650.  Arlene Chamberlain  seconded the motion. 
The TV will be used for future bingo events, visual for presentations, and rentals of the SCA 
building.  The motion carried. 
4th of July Picnic - Paul Raulerson made a motion that we spend up to $1100 for the picnic 
expenses.  Doug Chamberlain seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  President Rose McGinnis has 
flyers that include the tax ID # for anyone who would like to solicit a business for the picnic 
raffles.  Please email her if interested so there will not be multiple request on the same businesses.  A 
master list will be kept.   
New Business – President Rose McGinnis reported that their will be a pallet of food for the community 
from "Down the Road Ministries.  We also received a bucket of freeze dried meals for hurricane relief 
from the Disabled American Veterans .  Blankets and flash lights may be forthcoming. 
Other Considerations – The need for more mosquito control was discussed.  All are encouraged to call 
Mosquito control at (321) 264-5031 to increase the need for spraying in our area. 
50/50 Raffle - The 50/50 raffle was won by Arnie Benson.   The split was $18 to Arnie and $18 to the SCA.   

Adjournment - The motion to adjourn was made by Doug Chamberlain at 7:59. 
Submitted by Susan Minch, Member, Scottsmoor Community Association. 


